MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 8, 2004, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Stillings             Audience: 10

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.

2. Public Comment was accepted from Diane Hines who thanked the board for the special meeting of October 30.

3. Minutes for meeting of Oct. 19, 22, & 30 were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted for all township funds.

5. Reports were accepted from EMS, Fire Dept., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and AC E911.

6. Announcements/Correspondence:  A.  The Michigan Public Service Commission will hold a pre-hearing conference 11/18 at 9 a.m. in Lansing re Shell Gas Bulk LLC’s request to construct facilities and provide service in the township.  B.  Anyone interested in filling a vacancy on the ZBA should contact the Township office.  C.  Volunteers are needed for future vacancies on Township boards and commissions.  EMS & Fire Dept. personnel are needed.  Contact the Township office for employment applications.

7. Public Safety Building: Update by Schmidt.

8. Public Safety Building Financial Discussion:  The board discussed Schmidt’s document of November 8 and recommended EMS rent be eliminated and add furnishings in the amount of $12,000 to $15,000 to both EMS and Fire Dept. projections.

9. Shell Gas (LBG) Bulk LLC’s Request:  Discussion.  No Action.

10. Township Board Concerns:  Leech commended the November 2 election workers for a job well done and the voters for their patience.  Schmidt thanked Stillings for his service to the community as Trustee.  Schmidt requested and received approval to require the Fire Chief to attend township board meetings at least thru the reports and any agenda items pertinent to the Fire Dept.  If for some reason the chief cannot attend a meeting, a knowledgeable substitute should be present.

11. Public Comments:  Discussion re availability of broadband service in the township.  Residents interested in having this service should contact Chain o’ Lakes Internet.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech, Township Clerk

